TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 11th,  2014 MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, December 11th, 2014.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and asked for a moment of silence to remember the men and women overseas,  making our world a better place than it is currently.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Ryan Orton – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Mary Weinberger – present


Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one was heard at this time.
LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman Ryan Orton reported that the Rec. Commission canceled their meeting due to the bad weather and would meet sometime next week, and that he was unable to attend the ZBA meeting the same night.  The Forever Young Club will meet next on January 13th.  The Grange will be hosting a soup and sandwich dinner as well as a holiday baking penny social on Dec. 12th, and the Library is continuing their Thursday afternoon movies.
Councilwoman Shafer stated Mrs. Kaye, Rt. 82, went before the Planning Board to redo a barn into a guest cottage and was forwarded on to the ZBA.  The CAC was concerned about the number of attending members and was planning on notifying one by letter.  They also had one applicant pending.
Councilwoman Weinberger did not have a report.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Supervisor Norton had nothing further to report other than the Highway Dept. had been cutting back the roadsides and plowing and sanding from the recent storms.  In addition, the Town has entered into an agreement again with the County to plow and sand three County roads.
The County Legislator and the Highway Superintendent were not in attendance. 

MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to accept the agenda, with the following change: New Business #1 – Chris Holsopple’s recognition letter to be read first.  Roll call vote was taken as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. LETTER TO CHRIS HOLSOPPLE RE: EAGLE SCOUT RANK: Supervisor Norton read a letter of commendation to Chris Holsopple as he had just attained the rank of Eagle Scout.  The audience applauded for Chris, who was in attendance with his parents.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. DRAFT MASTER PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE LETTER: A motion was made by Johanna Shafer to request that the Draft Master Plan Review Committee draw up specifications for the services of a professional planner that would include the Committee’s items of concern as well as a timeframe and cost estimate for said services so that the Town Board may advertise for the above.  The motion was seconded by Ryan Orton with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Motion carried.
2. CAC LETTER OF INTEREST AND RESUME: A letter of interest and resume from Claire Copley has been forwarded to the CAC so that they can meet and interview the applicant.

3. RESPONSE FROM THE COUNTY RE: BANAGLL STOP SIGNS: A letter from County’s DPW Deputy Commissioner Balkind regarding the Town’s request for additional stop signs in Bangall was received on 11/24/14.  Brief discussion followed regarding Mr. 
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Balkind’s recommendation that no additional signage was necessary.  Councilwoman Shafer will call him to get an explanation for this decision.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. – Already covered.
2. NOTICE OF RECEIPT OF ANNUAL FIANCIAL REPORT: Mention was made that the annual audit has been received and is available in the Clerk’s office.  Mrs. Shafer also suggested that this also be put on the website.  Mr. Norton will look into getting the audit in an electronic format. 
3. SECURITY CAMERA SYSTEM: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to approve the installation of a security camera system at the Town Highway Garage from A & R Security, the same company that has the contract for the Town Hall system.  The cost would be $3,895.00 and will be paid from the unencumbered fund balance.  Attorney Bogle added that as a sole source provider of a system already in place, and with the same customer service and similar product that the Town already has, this purchase would not fall under the Town’s procurement policy of bidding.  Highway Supt. Myers will determine the placement.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.
4. APPROVAL OF 2015 TOWN BOARD MEETING SCHEDULE: The Town Board’s meetings for 2015 will remain as is on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton: meeting the 2nd Thursday of every month, with the workshop meeting the Monday prior.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  (Copy attached)

5. APPROVAL OF 2015 HOLIDAYS: Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to approve 12 Holidays for Town employees.  (Copy attached.) Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

6. APPROVAL OF 2015 SALARY SCHEDULE: Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the 2015 Salary Schedule (Copies available upon request). Councilwoman Shafer had an objection with the Registrar’s salary and the inequity with secretary salaries.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – abstained; Mary Weinberger – yes.
7. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion to approve the Minutes of November 13th and December 8th, 2015 were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.


With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 7:54 was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell
Town Clerk

